
CLOSING REMARKS BY HON. DR. KWAKU AGYEMANG – MENSAH MINISTER FOR 
WATER RESOURCES, WORKS AND HOUSING AND CHAIRMAN OF THE 34TH AGM 
OF SHELTER AFRIQUE ON 3RD JUNE 2015 AT MOVENPICK HOTEL IN ACCRA GHANA 

 

Let me say how delighted I am to have presided over the 34th Annual General 

Meeting of Shelter Afrique in Accra. Personally I will say I learnt a lot within this 

short period of chairing this meeting. Shelter Afrique is an asset of the Continent 

and we should collectively ensure that it grows from strength to strength. From 

the report delivered by the Chairperson, it is clear to all of us that all is not well 

with our financial institution. We have been made to understand that no 

dividends will be paid to us and as shareholders this is certainly not palatable 

news.  

I want to edge the Board of Directors to see what strategies they can apply to get 

Shelter Afrique out of the doldrums. Having said that I must commend colleagues 

for their active participation in the meeting. It is evident that Shelter Afrique 

means a lot to us.  I am happy you did listen to me and all contributions were 

made in a very civil manner. 

Let me once again thank delegates for electing me and my two colleagues to the 

Bureau of Shelter Afrique. I also wish to express my profound gratitude to all 

those who contributed towards the successful hosting of the 34th  Annual General 

Meeting and pray that the Lord Almighty will see us through to the 35th AGM, to 

be hosted by Nigeria. 

 



On this note I declare the 34th Annual General Meeting of Shelter Afrique duly 

closed.       


